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Mr. Cotler's criticism of the Canadian government's decision not to seek clemency for Ronald Smith misses several key points. In his numerous referrals to Canadian law regarding the death penalty, for example, he never mentions the rather inconvenient fact that Canadian law does not apply outside Canada, any more than American law applies inside Canada. 
He also fails to acknowledge that, by arguing against the imposition of the death penalty for Ronald Smith because he is Canadian, he is in effect advocating discrimination on the basis of nationality. This is a concept that I would have expected Mr Cotler to find totally repugnant.  Does he not believe in equality before the law, without regard to nationality? 
It seems to me that it is Mr. Cotler, not the Canadian government, who stands indicted of advocating a double standard. 
Mr. Cotler also injects Canada's extradition law into the debate, which is totally irrelevant. Canada's extradition law applies in Canada, which has the right to determine under what conditions people who happen to be inside Canadian territory are extradited. It also properly applies equally to anyone, regardless of nationality. The imposition of Canadian law in cases where Canadians have committed crimes in other jurisdictions  would represent an  extra-territorial application of Canadian law, a rather dubious proposition to say the least.
By the way, although I do not oppose the death penalty on moral grounds, I am convinced that no system of  justice exists anywhere that is so perfect that it could never result in the execution of an innocent person. For this reason, and for this reason alone, I am opposed to the death penalty, but not by pleading for special treatment of Canadians.
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